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THE BETHLEHEM STAR 

Bethlehem Evangelical Lutheran Church 

418 8th Avenue Northeast 

Brainerd, MN 56401 

 

Phone: 218-829-3330 

Fax: 218-829-0792 

Email: office@belcnet.net 

Website: www.belcnet.net 

Facebook: bethlehem.brainerd 

November 2021 

CHURCH STAFF 

Senior Pastor: Rev. Dr. Mark Skinner  

Children, Youth & Family Pastor: Rev. Sarah Marshall 

Office Administrator, Worship Team Director         
and Organist: Cori Wrobel 

Bell Choir Director: Stacy Erdal 

Senior Choir Director: Al Albertson          

 Youth Choir Director: Nancy Albertson           

 Financial Administrator: Shelly Johnson 

Children, Youth & Family Ministry Coordinator:                        
Joan Rosenow 

Food Services Coordinators: Pat True and Sara Larson 

IT Coordinator: Scott Pederson 

Custodial Services: Rob Larson and Steve Verdon 

At the time of publication, these times are                 
correct. With the fluidity of the pandemic, 

hours could change suddenly.  

 

WORSHIP TIMES                                                                                   

In-person worship: Sundays at 8:20 am 

Sundays at 10:30am 

Wednesdays at 6:20 pm 

with communion on the  1st and 3rd  Sundays and              

following Wednesdays.  

Online worship: Sundays at 10:30 am  
 

OFFICE HOURS                                   
The office is open on Mondays—Thursdays 

from 9:00 am—12:00 pm and 1:00—4:00 pm 
and on Fridays from 9:00 am—12:00 pm. 
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From the Senior Pastor 
November 2021 

 

Grace to you and peace,  

We had a wonderful celebration of the Reformation and affirmation of baptism on Reformation Sunday 

- October 31, 2021! We were also blessed to have many people take part in the “Read the Bible in a 

Year Challenge” and the Prayer Groups that began in September. If you are interested in joining or 

forming a prayer group, contact the church office. What a blessing and important time to be church! 

Below are some upcoming opportunities for the month of November.       

  

Thanksgiving Eve Service 

Our annual Thanksgiving Eve Service will be held on Wednesday, November 24th at 6:20 pm at                     

Bethlehem. Please bring a pie to share downstairs in the Fellowship Hall following the service. We 

gather to give God thanks and praise for life, freedom, and the opportunity to serve.    

 

Special Offering 

Many thanks to the households that responded to our Board of Stewardship and Properties request for 

a special offering this past month to help us catch-up with our income for 2021. If you have not had the 

opportunity to be present in worship to offer your financial gift, feel free to drop off your red special 

offering envelope at the church office M-Th from 9:00 am until 4:00 pm or on Friday from 9:00 am until 

noon, or mail your envelope to the church office.  

 

Advent  

Join us on Sunday, November 28th as we begin the season of Advent. This year we continue with our 

annual theme of “experience the Reign.” 

 

Blessings as we experience the Reign of Christ! 

Pastor Mark   
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From the Children, Youth and Family Pastor 

Six of our youth were confirmed on October 31. back row: Pr. Mark Skinner, Claire Erdal, Hannah Heinrich,   

Trond Sjoberg, Pr. Sarah Marshall; front row: Gabbie Klukas, Alex McFarlin, Anja Storbakken 

4 

 

If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain, please contact the 
church office at 829-3330 or office@belcnet.net.  Prayers will be kept on 
the chain for 3 weeks.  If you’d like it to be kept on for longer, please let 
the office know. If you would like to be a member of the Prayer Chain, 

please call the church office at  829-3330. 

Please keep the following Bethlehem households in your thoughts and prayer this month of 
November: Anita and Larry Martinson; John Mathews; Jeff Maxwell; Deb and Jeff McCarthy; 

Kris McDonald; Terry and Tracie McFarlin and family; Dean and Sara McKusick and family;  
Ashlee McNamara and family; Cynthia Merrill and family; Becky and Dave Meyer and family; 

Bruce Mienert and family; Janelle Mienert; Barbara Miller; Michael Miller; Troy Miller and 
Joan Rosenow and family; Deb and Vince Moe; Emily and Tyler Monda and family; Stephanie 

Moody; Allison Moyer-Taylor and family; Harold Munsch and family; Gloria and Harvey                
Munsch; Richard Munsch and family; David and Faye Nelson; Don and Marci Nelson; Ethel 
Nelson; Lynn and Mitch Nelson; Mollie Nelson and family; Patricia Nelson; Jeff Nichols and 

Cheryl Severson-Nichols; Marcy Nickel; Curt and Sandy Nielsen; Jackie Nornes 

   Please keep these people in your prayers: 
Sympathy: Pr. Hans Anderson and family on the death of his father; Jadyn Gohman and family 
on the death of her father; the family of Mary Ann Emerson; the family of Terri G. 
 
Ongoing: Mitch Nelson; Mark Hill; Vince Moe; Sam Knudson; all who are grieving; Adam 
Marschand; Michael Finch; Ricky DeWolf; the homeless; safe winter for all; Del Dahl; a BELC 
member; Terri Hanson; Phyllis Roberts; Jon Luhrs; Clary Tollefson; for peace in our world; 
Jessica Rodenbiker; Barrie Rempel; for all affected by COVID; Michael Zickuhr; victims of 
domestic violence; all residents and staff of assisted living and nursing home facilities; 
healthcare workers; all caregivers; everyone dealing with cancer  

 
If you check into the hospital, please call the Church Office at 829-3330 or let the Chaplain 
know you are from Bethlehem Lutheran Church so we can pray for you.                 

 Looking ahead... 
At the time of publication, all services will be held in-person.  Following Current CDC and MN                             

Department of Health Recommendations as of Aug 13, 2021 “If you are not fully vaccinated and aged 2 
or older, you should wear a mask in indoors.” “If you are fully vaccinated, to maximize protection from 
the Delta variant and prevent possibly spreading it to others, wear a mask indoors in public if you are in 

an area of substantial or high transmission.” We encourage wearing masks during worship or for                
gatherings of more than 10 people within our building. Thank you! 

https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#county-view
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Just one year after Minnesota launched its Lawns to Legumes program, which pays residents 
small amounts of money to plant pollinator-friendly flowers, shrubs and trees in their yards, 
about 750 residents have received $58,000 to plant nearly eight football fields worth of polli-
nator gardens, meadows and flowering trees in cities and suburbs around the state. Funded 
by the state's Environmental and Natural Resources Trust Fund, the program receives help 
from the Metro Blooms organization and the Board of Water and Soil Resources (BWSR), 
both of which can be contacted by those interested in converting some of their lawns or gar-
dens into bee and butterfly habitats. Most recipients spent even more of their own money on 
the projects, while the more than 7,000 people who applied for money but did not receive 
any still reported planting another 190,000 square feet of pollinator habitat on their own. 
Although Minnesotans have displayed overwhelming commitment to this program, state law-
makers have not agreed on how to spend the trust fund money in 2021 (the request is for 
$1 million to pay for up to 1,600 more grants over the next three years). URGE YOUR LAW-
MAKERS to support spending trust fund money on programs like Lawns to Legumes that it was 
designed to fund.     Source: http://www.nemnsynod.org/green-tips.html/  
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We continue to update our contact information. If your birthday is missing or incorrect, 

please let the office know at 829-3330 or office@belcnet.net.  

14 ~ BriAnna Kruse, Ryan Peterson 

15 ~ Ashlee McNamara 

16 ~ Jackie Nornes 

17 ~ Grace Kraklau 

19 ~ Paul Bremer, Blake Marshall, Sydney Stock 

20 ~ Devin Hollingsworth 

24 ~ Colleen Jentsch, Russ Schultz 

25 ~ Gwen Kienholz 

26 ~ Brock Kruize 

28 ~ Julia Rand 

29 ~ Larry Embertson, Aaron Lundgren, Meriel 
Park 

30 ~ Barb DePaoli 

1 ~ Kevin Bartolic 

2 ~ Adelle Erickson, Josh Klukas, Cody Vleck 

3 ~ Arliss Bement, Chauntel Berry, Jeff McCar-
thy, Kara Reed, Elise Severson 

4 ~ Pam Oslos 

5 ~ Bret Adams, Sarah Rhoda 

6 ~ Noah DeChaine, Krista Warner 

7 ~ Krystal DeChaine, Chuck Kienholz 

8 ~ Brent Thompson 

9 ~ Jessica Dufour, Allison Jones 

10 ~ Betty Vosberg 

12 ~ Aaron Johnson, Cathy Lee 

13 ~ Thomas Swanson 

Please keep these                 

people in your prayers 

on their birthdays. 
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Thank you! 

It is through the donations of every individual 
and family in the congregation that we are able 
to carry on our work throughout the year.  

If you need a convenient way to make recurring 
contributions or would like to make an additional 
gift, we encourage you to check out our 
electronic giving options.  

To set up a recurring giving schedule, visit us 
online at www.belcnet.net and locate the Online 
Giving button, or if it's easier, complete 
a paper authorization form and return it 
to the church office. Thank you for your 
generosity and faithfulness!  

Thank you for your continued partnership. Your recent gift 
of $336.75 makes a huge difference and allows us to contin-

ue providing faith-centered programs to children, youth, 
families and adults. 2021 marks the celebration of 76 years 

of ministry and all the great memories for hundreds of 
thousands of people who have been 

impacted by Luther Crest! We look for-
ward to where God is leading us in the 

future! ~David Holtz, Executive Director  

On behalf of Lutheran Social Service of Minnesota and 
those we serve, thank you for your recent gift of $119.50. 

For 156 years, congregations like yours have been essential 
partners in the mission of LSS, helping us grow from a 
church basement near Red Wing to 

offer services in all 87 counties in our 
state. With deep gratitude, Pr. Julie 

Wright, Director of Church Partnerships 

You have blessed us and we are forever grateful for your 
generosity. Your recent gift of $48.33 to Brainerd YFC is not 
taken lightly. We are grateful for the many 

people who made the dream of the YFC 
Junction a reality. ~ Dale Keuglin 
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Our Mission Statement 

We are called into compassionate community by 

the Holy Spirit through the confession of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ to publicly confess the faith 

of the Triune God in, under, and with our daily 

callings in the community of God’s world. 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
418 8th Ave NE 
Brainerd, MN 56401 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Get updates, share pictures and RSVP for 
events on our Facebook page...  
www.facebook.com/bethlehem.brainerd 

If you would rather receive this newsletter by email or would like to stop receiving it, please let us know. 

Please let the church office know if you will be stopping your mail service for an                  
extended period of time so we do not send you any publications. Thank you.  


